
 
CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION 

REGULAR MEETING 
MARCH 16, 2015 

 
The Civil Service Commission of the City of Milford held their regular meeting on Monday,  
March 16, 2015 at 5:00 PM in Conference Room C in the Parsons Government Complex.  
 
1. Chairman T. Toohey, called the meeting to order at 5:02 p.m.  
 
2. Roll Call  
Board Members Present Also Present  
J. Baldwin T. Barnes 
J. Haselkamp L. Pisacane 
J. Tantimonaco  T. Raucci 
T. Toohey  
  
Board Members Absent   
H. Healey   
  
       
3. J. Haselkamp made a motion to approve the minutes of the February 17, 2015 meeting,  
J. Tantimonaco seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
 
4. There was no old business. 
 
5. T. Raucci presented to request approval to hire a Building Inspector A above minimum, at step 3. 
He explained that there was an extensive search conducted to replace the previous inspector and 
that this candidate had the best background, experience and references among the other applicants. 
J. Baldwin asked how many steps there were and T. Barnes said there are six altogether. J. 
Haselkamp made a motion to approve hiring a Building Inspector A at step 3, J. Tantimonaco 
seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
 
6. T. Toohey noted that the driver’s license requirement for Maintainer did not specify a CDL license. 
T. Barnes explained that it was not required for this position. 
 
7. T. Barnes began her report by stating that the search for a Benefits Specialist is coming to a close 
and that testing of the applicants will begin soon. She stated that Milliman had been chosen as the 
new healthcare consultant to the City and that the appointment will result in significant savings for 
the City. T. Barnes mentioned that the Social Security presentation to employees was a success, so 
much so that the speaker is going to return in the summer for another presentation. T. Barnes stated 
that contract negotiations with MEA are ongoing. She also stated that the police pension contract 
had been finalized and that the fire pension contract was ratified, but not yet signed by the union. 
She stated that two of the bargaining units, Milford Supervisor’s Association (MSA) and the Public 
Works Union (1566) petitioned to leave AFSCME Council 4 for the United Public Service Employees 
Union (UPSEU). For MSA, the other union representatives did not contest the petition and as of 
February 18, 2015, UPSEU began representing them. On March 12, 2015, the Public Works union 
voted 102 to 1 to leave AFSCME for UPSEU. 
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8. T. Barnes went over the open jobs report.  
 
9. J. Baldwin made a motion to adjourn, J. Haselkamp seconded the motion and the meeting 
adjourned at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Attest: 
 
 
 
Lauren Pisacane 
 


